
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 11 June 2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

Welcome back. We hope you managed to enjoy some sunshine during half term. We expect there will 
be lots more sun during the coming weeks so please remember to put sun cream on the children before 
school and if it isn’t an all-day version send a named bottle in with them. 

 

Thursday was Empathy day. We can increase our empathy at any time. When we read, our brains 
react in the same way as if the fictional situations were real. This means we can experience 
characters’ feelings, which helps us to understand others better in real life. 

 
The author Owain Colfer explains it as "while travel broadens the mind, books broaden the heart."  

 

This week the children have all been learning a bit about the G7 summit taking place in St Ives and 
today they sang a song especially for the occasion by Sir Tim Rice. 

 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

I am currently reading…………………… 

 

 

 

Lost Property - Please check the  ‘Lost Property’ bins by the bike shed if you are 
missing any items.  The lost property will be sorted on Wednesday and any unnamed 

items will go into the Charity bin!  Many thanks  

http://www.carclazesch.org
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Dear Parent/Carer(s) 

 

Here at Carclaze Community Primary School, we recognise that there are occasions when it is appropriate to authorise an 

absence, such as when a pupil is genuinely too ill to attend school, has a medical appointment that cannot be taken outside 
of school hours or a request for leave has been agreed in exceptional circumstances. 

 

However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of school unless the school agrees this is             
appropriate under ‘exceptional circumstances’.  Any request for leave should be made in writing to the Head Teacher using 

the school’s request form and must be completed by all adults with parental responsibility. 

 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 1996.  

We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B 

of the said Act.  Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £60 if paid within 21 days or 

£120 if paid after this but within 28 days.  Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may result in legal action.  Absence not           
authorised by the school may result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 444(1) or Section 444(1A) of 

the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence.  Cornwall Council may also apply for 

the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court. 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they are 

married or not; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child.  Having care of a child means a person 
with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

 

The decision to submit a request for the issue of a Penalty Notice will be considered when a child’s attendance is deemed 
to be ‘not regular’.  The definition of ‘not regular’ in this instance is when it is below the threshold set by Cornwall       

Education Learning Trust (CELT).  For all CELT schools, this attendance threshold is set at 96%, in line with national 
attendance data.  In the Autumn Term, a child’s attendance for the previous academic year will be considered before  

deciding on a course of action.  From January onwards, the decision will be based on attendance data from the current 
academic year. 

 

You are welcome to contact the school to discuss any concerns you may have regarding this or if you feel you would like 

advice or support in helping your child attend more regularly.  Carclaze Community Primary School is committed to        
maximising the education of all its pupils and aims to work with parents to ensure this can be achieved. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 

Mr Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 



Wrap Around Option Time Cost Additional Information 

Breakfast Club 7:30am to 8:20am £3.50 At 8:35am children will be taken to 
their classroom where a teacher will be 

present 

Busy Bees Option 1 End of school until 5:00pm £7.00 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:00pm. 

Busy Bees Option 2 End of school until 5.30pm £10.50 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:30pm. 

Late Collection fees If you are late collecting your child and you collect any time after 5:00pm (for option 1) or 
5:30pm (for option 2) you will be charged a £5 late collection fee and you will be unable to 

access the wrap around care until this fee has been paid. 

Free School Meals Vouchers  

 

It has been announced that we will be able to 

pay Free School Meals Vouchers for the May 

Half Term.  These will be issued in the normal 

way (a voucher emailed out - £15.00 per eligible 

child).  If you are entitled, please look out for 

your funding next week.   

If you have not applied for FSM but feel you are 

eligible then please contact 

schoolmeals@cornwall.gov.uk 

Summer term attendance   
expectations for schools 
School attendance continues to be mandatory for 
all pupils and the usual rules on school attendance 
apply.  

This includes parents’ duty to ensure their child 
regularly attends school, and schools’ and local  
authorities’ ability to issue sanctions, including fixed 
penalty notices, for poor attendance. 

As restrictions begin to lift, we know some families 
may be looking to take holidays during term time. 
As usual, parents should plan their holidays around 
school breaks and avoid seeking permission to 
take their children out of school on holiday. 

If your child is going to absent please 
use the secretary@carclazesch.org 
email address and not the head      
teacher’s email. Thank you. 

SCHOOL MEAL BOOKINGS 

Due to an error on the ParentPay menu set up, parents 

have been unable to book their child’s school meals for 

the last week of this term.  This has now be rectified so 

please go on and book your child’s school lunch for the 

last week of term in the normal way.  Many thanks and 

apologies for the error. 

COMPOST BINS 

We are in desperate need of some compost bins.  If you have any 

you no longer need we would be delighted to accept them for 

use in school. 



Term Dates - 2021/2022  

Autumn 1  

Wednesday 1st September - (INSET day - School Closed)  

Thursday 2nd September (back to school)  -  Friday 15th October 2021  

Half Term (2 weeks)  

Monday 18th October  - Friday 29th October 2021  

Autumn 2  

Monday 1st November - Friday 17th December 2021  

Spring 1  

Tuesday 4th January - Thursday 17th February 2022 (18th February is an INSET day - School Closed) 

Half term  

Monday 21st - Friday 25th February 2022  

Spring 2  

Monday 28th February - Friday 8th April 2022  

Summer 1  

Monday 25th April - Friday 27th May 2022  

Half Term  

Monday 30th May- Friday 3rd June 2022  

Summer 2  

Monday 6th June - Friday 22nd July 2022  



Arrangements for 'Staggered Drop off and Collections' 

 Foundation Stage - Patio Entrance at 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 1 - Patio Entrance 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 2 - Field Gate 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

  

Year 3 - Patio Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm  

Year 4 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.05pm  

Year 5 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm  

Year 6 - Field Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

Younger children can continue to go with their older siblings at the allocated time slot.   

  

Please (for safety reasons) drop off and collect as close to your time slot as possible.  Please do not hang 

around on the school site for longer than is necessary.          

If you wish to speak to the office you can call 01726 74194 or email  

secretary@carclazesch.org  

Sports Days 2021 

Sports Days this year will be run by Go Active.  Go Active will run in house 

Sports Days for our Year Group bubbles and will give the children the     

opportunity to participate in some exciting activities.  Please send children 

in to school in their PE kits as  follows: 

 Monday 28 June - Year 1 and Year 2  

 Tuesday 29 June - Year 5 and Year 6  

 Wednesday 30 June - Year 3 and Year 4  

Unfortunately - parents will not be able to attend Sports Days this year however we will take 

lots of photos and post them on eschools for you. 

   Children may come into School in PE kit or their House Team colours (we will remind them 

of these in class). 

Please remember - PE kits are white t shirt and black shorts - do not send children to school 

in Football kits or other sports wear.  A simple hoody may be worn on cooler days.  Plenty of 

water should also be sent in and please apply sunscreen before school. 

Many Thanks  

 

School Nurse Information link:  https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing  

mailto:secretary@carclazesch.org
https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/schoolnursing




Certificate Winners - Week Ending 21 May 2021 

 

Charlestown  

Celebration - C.Hicks for doing some wonderful story writing at home 
and in school. 

Hope - K.Luckes for having a really positive attitude to all his learning 
this week. 

Polkerris 

Celebration - E.Powell for working hard in all her small group activities 
this week. 

Hope -  D.Truscott for always being positive, happy and hard working  

Pisky Cove 

Celebration - J.Jordan for sharing lots of super ideas about the     
dangers of hot weather (in geography).  L.Stevenson for investigating 
her findings when dissecting a plant in Science.  

Hope - A.Kiddle for learning the words to the ‘Gee Seven’ song so  
beautifully and being able to talk about what some of it means.   

Porthpean 

Celebration—C.Prynne for always presenting her work beautifully and 
E.Colliver for always working hard and taking pride in her work.  

Hope - R.Niles  

Greenaway  

Celebration - P.Pollington for always trying your best,  I always look 
forward to marking your beautiful writing.  

Carlyon Bay 

Celebration - M.Quested and S.Orchard for super fractions work this 
week. 

Fairness - D.Taylor for treating everyone with respect. 

Harlyn Bay 

Celebration—Z.Tregilgas for engaging and persevering with his reading.   

Hope - E.Hodges for always brightening up our day with her beaming 
smile. 
 



WELCOME 

Welcome to the Friends of Carclaze page.  We are a group of  parents and staff who do all we can to 

fundraise for the School.  In the past we have bought a new stage, outside play equipment, funded a 

cinema trip for the whole school and much much more. 

If you would like to know more about what we do and how you can help, please see Alisa Shopland in 

the office or email friendsofcarclazeschool@outlook.com for more information.  We are always looking 

for new parents with new ideas to help us. 

Due to the current pandemic, the Friends have been unable to do the normal big fundraising events 

such as the Christmas and Summer fayres, which the children all enjoy.  They are instead doing lots of 

little events such as the two shown below.  Please do your best to support these smaller events to help 

the School in these unprecedented times.  Thank you. 

Fill a Smartie Tube with Silver 

Thank you so much to those who 

have already sent back their Smartie 

tubes.  Can we please have any       

remaining tubes by Monday 14th 

June latest.  Many thanks for your         

continued support.  

 

 

At the end of term in July (9th) we will 

be doing another Break the Rules day.  

The cost will be 50p per rule broken 

with a maximum of 6 rules to break. 

Look out for more details, plus a list of 

the rules to be broken in 

newsletters nearer the 

time. 

Upcoming events/dates: 

 

Uniform Sale   - Wednesday 23rd and Friday 25th June after school on the field (weather permitting). We  

     will also be selling ice poles 

Cinema Trip   - Date to be confirmed 

Break the Rules Day  - Friday 9th July - details to follow 

Date of Next Meeting - Tuesday 22nd June 7.30pm in the Hall   




